MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

AUGUST 17, 2011

The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:10 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Raymond Perry
Present




Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present



Comm. Robert LeBrun
Present




Comm. Michael Costello
Present 



Comm. Charles Dipierro 
Present

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on July 20, 2011, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye
  






Comm. Dipierro

Aye

INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was present and gave his report.  Bob stated that Comm. DiLieto gave him the updates for the Group Life Insurance. He added seven individuals and removed seven individuals.  Comm. DiLieto will give Bob a complete census.  
Comm. Dipierro stated that the Board had to appoint a Fund Commissioner and an Alternate Fund Commissioner to the First Responder Joint Insurance Fund.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to appoint Comm. DiLieto as the Fund Commissioner, and Comm. Perry as the Alternate Fund Commissioner to the First Responder Joint Insurance Fund.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun

Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye





Comm. Dipierro

Aye

Comm. Dipierro asked about LOSAP.  Frank stated that everyone that was in last year is in.  Comm. Dipierro said that they should check to see if there are any changes.  Frank said that a lot were taken off last year.  A discussion followed.

HEALTH COORDINATOR’S REPORT:  Bill Gardener was not present.  There was nothing to report.
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Pipero was present and gave his report (attached).  Chief Pipero stated that he will be attending the ICHIEFS conference, and he will be going to Wildwood in September.  
Chief Pipero said that the Recruitment party was a success.  They did get 5 applications.  One has come in, and they have to decide on the other four.
Chief Pipero stated that due to the Consolidation meetings in the Township, the Tri-District meetings have been suspended until it is over.  A discussion followed.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).   Ernie stated that the Bureau made a lot of money this month.  The missing 1st and 2nd quarter State LEA rebate checks were located.  They did the Non-Life hazard billing.
Ernie stated that the Bureau had an active month.  They attended National Night Out and a Carnival at Mill Lake School.

Ernie said that the sprinkler problem at Jamesburg Manor has been resolved.  He met with the owner, and Mike Rogers, and Bob Downey.  Ernie said that this was a good will gesture, and it was a positive step.

Ernie stated that there is a tree blocking a hydrant by Milk & Stuff.  A letter went out.  If compliance is not achieved by the end of the month, enforcement action will be taken.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro stated that the Township has been mowing some lawns of vacant properties.  If the hydrant is out of the way, it may have to be moved by the town.
Ernie said that maybe they can have the police go out to talk to the home owners.  A discussion followed.

Comm. LeBrun said that maybe they should contact the MUA to take care of it.  Ernie stated that the hydrant is on private property.  He will check on the options to make sure that we do the right thing.

Comm. Dipierro asked Ernie to send a letter to Mike Rogers about the hydrant.  He also wanted Ernie to ask him to put a flag on the hydrant.

Comm. Costello asked if we can get to the hydrant if we need to.  Ernie said that we could use the hydrant, but his concern is that they will go right by it.  Comm. Costello stated that if we can use it, we should send the letter.  A discussion followed.
Chief Pipero stated that the hydrant should be cleared.

Comm. LeBrun stated that it is the MUA’s responsibility to service the hydrant.  He said that the Board pays a lot of money for hydrant rental.

Ernie said that his concern is that the hydrant is on private property.  A discussion followed.  Ernie stated that he will write a letter to everyone and work it out.

Comm. Dipierro stated that Ernie should send the letter to Mike Rogers and ask him to resolve the problem.  Comm. Dipierro suggested that Ernie should also ask for color coding on the hydrants and markers.  We pay a lot for hydrant rental.  A discussion followed.
Ernie stated that they are working on the computer issues, and the web-site is operating.

Ernie said that he has been told that some people are having difficulty getting in touch with him on the phone.  There was a discussion on the phone’s answering set-up. 

Comm. Dipierro asked Ernie to make sure that the Commissioners have their email addresses on the web site.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   Frank stated that he did not have anything for this month.  Frank said that the surveyor was here yesterday.  He said that a neighbor called and expressed concern because the surveyor dug a hole on her property.  She was unhappy about this.  A discussion followed.  Frank suggested that maybe one of the Commissioners should speak to her.

Comm. Dipierro asked about Avenue K.  Chief Pipero said that it was mowed.

Comm. Dipierro told Frank that he should get up-to-date ID’s done.  A discussion followed.  
LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that he had prepared the Resolution restricting the use of Fire District owned vehicles and apparatus, which had been adopted at the last meeting.  Attorney Youssouf read the Resolution.  A discussion followed.
Comm. DiLieto asked about bringing equipment to wet downs.  Attorney Youssouf stated that when the monthly meeting occurs, the Board will usually give permission.  This way the Board knows where the equipment is going.  It does require a request.

Chief Pipero stated that the Chief has the responsibility for the equipment.  He does not know why this was brought up.  Chief Pipero said that if he has to go to the Board every time he wants to do something, he will stop doing it.  A discussion followed.
Chief Pipero said that he has a problem with the Board trying to take control.

Frank asked if there were any issues that brought this up.  A discussion followed.
Ernie stated that there were a lot of rumors going around.  He said that there was a planned filling in conjunction with the MUA and Central because they had an eminent situation.  A discussion followed.  Ernie stated that he was not in the room when the Board discussed this matter.  He has no problem going to the Board if it happens again.  A discussion followed.

Frank stated that the Chief feels that the Board is taking away the Chief’s ability to delegate.  If this resolution is passed, they will not do anything such as the Octoberfest, etc.
Comm. LeBrun stated that at the last meeting, he understood there was a liability problem with us filling the tank.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro stated that there was a miscommunication on this matter.  Attorney Youssouf stated that they can rescind the resolution.

Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to rescind the resolution restricting the use of Fire District owned vehicles and apparatus.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. DiLieto
Aye

Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye
Attorney Youssouf stated that he prepared the Resolution adopted at the last meeting, which expressed the Board’s intention to construct a new firehouse at 24 Harrison Avenue. Attorney Youssouf read the Resolution.
Comm. Costello said that they were supposed to get the property on Spotswood-Englishtown Road.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf said that he contacted the dealer about the Chief’s vehicle, since a dispute arose about the package.  Attorney Youssouf said that he was told that the type of vehicle ordered comes only two-toned.  There is no way they can give the package we want in all white.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf stated that they have arranged to repaint the vehicle all white at no cost.  There was some concern about this.  He was told that they do a fine job and guarantee it.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that Chief Pipero should have been told that the specified package he requested did not come in all white.

Attorney Youssouf said that they will paint it all white at no cost to the Board.  It will be paint on plastic.  A discussion followed.

Chief Pipero said that the original order specified all white.  Comm. Dipierro stated that in his opinion, the specs said white and we want white.  Chief Pipero said that he should have been told that it would not be all white, and if they repaint the vehicle, they should get a 10 year guarantee on it.  A discussion followed.

Comm. DiLieto asked if they could just put white trim on it.

Comm. Costello stated that if we take them up on their offer to paint it, we have to make sure we get a good guarantee.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf stated that they are assuming responsibility to take it apart and repaint it.  He said that we have to go with their expertise.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf asked if he had the Board’s authorization to have the vehicle painted.

Comm. Dipierro stated that Attorney Youssouf should ask about trim pieces that can be changed without having to paint the vehicle.   We are looking for a white on white truck.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that he had a copy of the letter he sent to the State of New Jersey Commission of Investigation pertaining to their request for information regarding “high pressure breathing air systems” purchased between January 1, 2005 through the present date.  Copy of letter attached.

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni was present and gave his report.  Joe said that the payroll account at the PNC bank had been closed and the money from that account was deposited into the Board’s account at BCB Community Bank.

Joe stated that CD #1 was renewed and we added $25,000 to it.  Joe said that the capital lease payment of $96,000 was paid. The last payment will be due in 2012.
Joe said that there were some adjustments that had to be made to some line items.

Comm. Dipierro stated that Wayne Hamilton is requesting some information for the Consolidation meeting.  They asked that it be put in a PDF file.  Comm. Dipierro said that he would like a copy.  Joe said that it was a spread sheet.  Comm. Dipierro asked Joe to send the Board a copy, as well as Chief Pipero and Rich Hayes.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro asked Joe if there were any concerns about the budget.  Joe stated that there are some line items that are over, such as office expense, but there is surplus in some of the other line items.  A discussion followed.

Chief Pipero stated that he had to make an emergency purchase of masks.  A discussion followed.

Joe said that he feels we are fine, and there are no issues.
Comm. Dipierro stated that we may want to set work shop dates to go over next year’s budget.  

Comm. Dipierro asked Joe about tax appeals.  Joe said that he has not heard anything.  Comm. Dipierro told Joe to look into the tax appeals and rateables.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Amanda’s Web, LLC - $100 – website

Absolute Fire Protection - $720 – PAC II Hood/ mask bag

Absolute Fire Protection - $980.50 – Ultimate nozzle, etc.

Bank of America - $440.47

Brian’s L/M Saws - $214.13 - maintenance

Citgo - $880.02 - fuel – (paid online)

Circle Janitorial Supplies, South - $686.88

Coffee Distributing - $59.85 - coffee supplies

Vincent DiLieto - $600 - Wildwood

Feldman, Sablosky Masssoni & Co. - $7,257 – accounting fees

Guard Line Fire & Safety - $3,183.29 -  SCBA annual inspection

Guard Line Fire & Safety - $605.97 -

Joanne Hayes - $22.36 & $10.10 certified mail

MFI Wholesale - $614.76 – Wrangler Silent Armor owl

MTUD - $42,418.75 - hydrants

New Jersey American Water -$172.68 – hydrants

Occupational Medicine Services - $1,292 – physicals

Occupational Medicine Services - $1,560 – physicals

Raymond Perry - $600 - Wildwood

Lonnie Pipero - $600 – Advance – I-Chief conf. (food)

Working Fire Training/WFGear Product Sales - $512 – training DVD’s

Verizon Wireless - $468.15

Joseph Youssouf - $20,220.59   - legal fees

TOTAL:  $84,219.50
FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $547.17 – phone

Ernie Zih - $206.88 – office supplies, postage

TOTAL: $754.05

Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the bills read.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

It was noted that if an individual receiving an advance for Wildwood, receives any money from another organization, they must deduct that amount from their advance.
OLD BUSINESS:  Chief Pipero stated that the rim on the brush truck cracked. He was going to order another spare for it.  A discussion followed.
NEW BUSINESS: Chief Pipero stated that he received the requested information for the grant writers, which he will forward to them so they can begin working on the grant.  A discussion followed. 
CORRESPONDENCE:  None
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC – No comments
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to go into Executive Session to discuss attorney-client privileged matters and materials and pending litigation.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Public meeting adjourned at 8:25 P.M.

Public meeting re-opened at 9:18 P.M.

Comm. Costello stated that there was an addition to the list of bills read.  The Board needed to approve the $1,200 advance for Chief Pipero for the Wildwood convention in September.

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to add $1,200 to the bill list for the advance for Wildwood for Chief Pipero.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to adjourn the meeting.


ROLL CALL:

Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Meeting adjourned at 9:20 P.M.
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